Penn State Berks Senate

Monday, April 30, 2007
1:00-2:30 PM, Lion’s Den
Attendees: Khaled Abdou, Ali Alikhani, Mohamad Ansari,  Martha Aynardi, David Bender, Pradip Bandyopadhyay, William H. Bowers, Ruth Daly, Maureen Dunbar, Bob Forney, Sudip Ghosh, Laurie Grobman, Abdullah Konak, Sadan Kulturel, Gary Kunkelman, James Laurie, Dan Litvin,  Michelle Mart, Deena Morganti,  Randall Newnham, Lolita Paff,  Jianbing Qi, Michele Ramsey, Jeanne Rose, Andy Romberger, Susanne Samson, Ike Shibley,  Dong-Hee Shin, Stephen Snyder, Doris Turkes, Amy White Berger,  Janet Winter, Bob Zambanini, Mitch Zimmer (Faculty); Cindy Balliett (Staff); Kim Berry, Paul Esqueda, Ken Fifer, Janelle Larson, Dennis Mays, Lisa Shibley, Susan Speece, Blaine Steensland (Administration);  Damir Amonov, Zachary Karazsia (Student); and  Ruthie (Service Dog)
1. Call to Order

2. Approval of Past Minutes – The minutes of the Penn State Berks Senate for the March 30, 2007 meeting were corrected to remove Lisa Shibley from meeting attendance, then were approved unanimously, as amended. 
3. Reports of Officers 

· Chair (Steve Snyder)
· Senate officers for 2007-2008 will be Mohamad Ansari (Chair), Maureen Dunbar (Vice-Chair), and Bob Zambanini (Secretary).  Andy Romberger will continue as Parliamentarian.
· Ike Shibley was recognized for his dedicated service as Vice-Chair.

· A tentative roster and meeting date schedule has yet to be established.  The incoming Chair will review and finalize these items.

· Vice Chair (Ike Shibley) 
· Congratulations were extended to the incoming officers.
· There are still positions to be filled on Senate committees. Anyone interested in serving should contact the Chair.
· Thanks were expressed to the Executive Committee, Senate, and University Senators for the great work they have done to make this past year a success.

· Secretary (Bob Zambanini) – The outgoing Chair and Vice-Chair were commended for their hard work and strong leadership.
4. Unfinished Business – None
5. New Legislative Business 
· Motion from the Faculty Affairs Committee on Faculty Awards (Appendix A, “Faculty Affairs Committee – Legislative Report on Faculty Awards”) – Ike Shibley
· After the faculty service award was approved by the Senate, the Committee proceeded to look at the descriptions of the other faculty awards.  An attempt was made for consistency in all awards. (Appendix A1-A4)

· Friendly amendments were made to: 1.) The language of all four awards to read “only candidates who have submitted their FARS on time shall be eligible”, 2.) To the second criteria for evaluation in the research and scholarship award to read “Present work at national or international conferences” and 3.) To the selection procedure to read “For the first three years, the Faculty Affairs Committee of the Senate will select the winner”.

· A vote on the amended motions was taken and the motions passed with one abstention.
· Motion from The Strategic Planning and Budget Committee to Endorse Plans for Future Strategic Planning (Appendix B, “Strategic Planning and Budget Committee – Motion to Endorse Plans for Future Strategic Planning” and Appendix C, “Proposed Planning Process, Long-Term and 2008 to 2011”) – Randy Newnham
· Appendix B – The Committee endorses this plan for the upcoming Strategic Plan, and is already looking forward to the preparation of the 2008-2011 Strategic Plan.  Lisa Shibley has prepared a detailed plan for this procedure.  A smaller and specialized core planning group will be established to work with the task force and the planning council.  They will work to coordinate details and create a draft of the plan for the planning council to review.  The core and planning groups will work permanently to allow review of the plan to be reviewed on a continuing basis.
· Faculty will be amply represented by the Chair of the Senate, the Chair of the SPBC and other faculty representatives included in the SPC.

· A friendly amendment was made to place the Chair of the SPBC on the Core Planning Group.

· A vote was taken and the amended motion passed unanimously.

· Motion from The Student Life Committee to Endorse the Recent SGA Legislation Regarding the Use of ANGEL (Appendix D, “Student Life Committee – Motion to Endorse Recent SGA Legislation”) – Damir Amonov

· The rationale behind this legislation is to promote better communication.  It is requested and recommended that all faculty have an active ANGEL account.  Having such an account would: enable students to communicate with other students; allow mass e-mails to be sent to an entire class; and provide a location to post syllabi on a secured area of the site.
· During discussion, it was noted that students should set up email forwarding from their ANGEL account. 
· A vote was taken and the motion passed with two abstentions.
6. Comments by Administrators

· Susan Speece (Chancellor)
· The faculty was thanked for another successful academic year.
· The Pod casts have been well received and have featured a wide range of participants.

· Commencement is May 19 is Spring Commencement.  The speaker will be Dr. Shirley Malcolm, the Senior Director of the American Association for the Advancement of Science.  

· Clarification was given on the campus policy for funding of retirement receptions.  Dr. Speece explained that all funds for such events must come from undesignated gift funds.  These funds are limited and at this time, there are no funds available.  Contingency funds cannot be used for this purpose.  The policy will be revisited in relationship to other plans at other Penn State Colleges such as Altoona, Harrisburg and Abington.  
· Paul Esqueda (Associate Dean for Academic Affairs)
· The Undergraduate Research Conference was a success thanks to the efforts of many people, especially Martha Aynardi, who organized the event.
· Faculty hiring has gone well.  Of the twelve searches that took place, nine were successful, one is pending, and one was failed.  All positions were replacement positions.
7. Reports of University Senators 
· Andy Romberger 

· The Senate met last week for a very quiet meeting with no legislative business.
· The budget has not been passed in Harrisburg,  

· Admission, at non-UP locations, is up significantly over last year.  May 1 is the offer deadline.

· The University of Scranton is looking for funding for a medical school.  Such action may impact Penn State’s funding.

· Bob Zambanini 
· The Curricular Affairs Committee passed many of the course abbreviations changes.  Criminal Justice abbreviations are still in question The General Business program at Capitol Campus is being phased out.  
· There is a new standing subcommittee organized to review proposals for different types of curricular delivery.

· Martha Aynardi 
· Issues on intellectual property have not been resolved.  Documentation will be seen next year.  An attempt will be made to align University practices with America Association of University Professors best practices with regard to intellectual property.
· The new joint ad-hoc committee will be formed between the Faculty Affairs Committee and the Intra-University Relations Committee to address fixed term faculty rights.  Approximately forty-two percent of the University’s faculty are fixed term.

· A discussion is taking place on the post-tenure review process and how to review faculty who already are tenured.
· Bill Bowers 
· The discussion on post-tenure review took a great amount of time at the Faculty Affairs meeting.  The review is designed to be a look forward, not a review of past progress.
· Dr. Spanier is unhappy with the “Professor of Practice” designation.  He will send the proposal back with specific guidelines for implementation.

· Damir Amonov (SGA President) Student Life Committee – No Report
8. Reports of Committees (Reports were accepted as submitted)
· Faculty Affairs Committee Meeting Minutes, April 13, 2007 – Appendix E
· Academic Affairs Committee Meeting Notes, April 10, 2007 – Appendix F
· Strategic Planning and Budget Committee Minutes, Meeting of April 16, 2007 – Appendix G

· Additional Document from the Strategic Planning and Budget Committee, "Penn State Berks Strategic Plan 2005-08 Action Plan Progress Report – Executive Summary" – Appendix H
9. Forensic Business  (None)
10. Announcements 
· Paul Esqueda – Evaluation of Division Heads will take place in September.  Submit information to the Associate dean’s office.
· Damir Amonov – Introduced Zack Karazsia, the new SGA President.  

· Steve Snyder, Closing Remarks – Many thanks to Jen Hillman for her support throughout this year and the whole Senate process.  Also appreciation was expressed to the Chancellor, Associate Dean and faculty for their encouragement and advice.  We have had a very successful year and had quorum at every meeting.  This accomplishment is a great one and one of which we can be proud.
11. Adjournment – Steve Snyder turned the meeting over to Chair Elect, Mohamad Ansari to conclude the meeting.
